



LEIDA LUKIANOVA Associate in the St. Petersburg Office, Baker & McKenzie leida.lukianova@bakermckenzie.com

Dear Friends,

I would like to tell you how honored I feel to be nominated as Co-chair of the SPIBA Legislation and Lobbying Committee. It is not the only time that someone from the St. Petersburg Office of Baker & McKenzie has been nominated to the position of SPIBA committee co-chair. Thus, I clearly understand that I have to commit myself totally to the job to deserve this trust of SPIBA members once again.

I have been participating in the life of SPIBA since 2006. In 2014 I became co-chair of the Legislation and Lobbying Committee. Over the decade I have been with SPIBA it has become the indisputable leader among local business associations in terms of the increasing number of devoted members, the inspiring atmosphere and events of a very high quality.

Being a litigator with a strong focus on disputes with the state authorities and commercial cases for more than 15 years, I am convinced that unless there are truly compelling reasons to litigate, most business people would rather settle disputes quickly on sensible commercial terms than be tied up in court. This means that lawyers have to master better communication skills to bring people around to a different way of thinking and solving their problems. Developing these skills is an integral part of a dispute lawyer's success.

As working together with a client to identify the crucial issues in a dispute and then exploring options to resolve them, collaborating with colleagues from other SPIBA Committees and interacting with representatives of the state authorities within the framework of SPIBA events represent the opportunity of communicating in a way that does not escalate the problem, but keeps the door open at all times to working cooperatively towards seeking early solutions beneficial for both parties.

Over the last couple of years we have done a lot to create better cooperation among Committees and provide greater opportunities for professional and personal growth for SPIBA members, to help them cope with the rapidly changing legal environment. But there is still a lot to come and I believe my experience and passion will help me to effectively address issues that face our business community. I hope to justify all the support that SPIBA members provided during the elections.

With kindest regards,

Leida





ЛЕЙДА ЛУКЬЯНОВА Юрист санкт-петербургского офиса Baker & McKenzie leida.lukianova@bakermckenzie.com

Дорогие друзья,

Признаться, выдвигать свою кандидатуру на должность сопредседателя Комитета СПИБА по законодательству и общественной политике - это большая честь для меня. Уже не единственный раз сотрудники санкт-петербургского офиса Baker & McKenzie были назначены на позицию сопредседателя комитета СПИБА. Учитывая это, я четко понимаю всю ответственность решения посвятить себя этой работе, чтобы еще раз оправдать доверие членов СПИБА.

Я участвую в жизни СПИБА с 2006 года. В 2014 году я заняла пост сопредседателя Комитета СПИБА по законодательству и общественной политике. За те десять лет, в течение которых я была вместе со СПИБА, она стала неоспоримым лидером среди прочих санкт-петербургских бизнес-ассоциаций с точки зрения увеличивающегося числа преданных членов, вдохновляющей атмосферы и высококачественных мероприятий.

Являясь юристом с более, чем пятнадцатилетним опытом работы в сфере разрешения публичноправовых и частноправовых споров, я убеждена, что большинство представителей бизнес-сообщества
предпочтет быстро разрешать конфликтные ситуации с учетом коммерческих интересов, нежели
погрязнуть в судебных тяжбах (если только нет действительно убедительных аргументов в пользу
судебного пути разрешения спора). Это означает, что юрист должен развивать в себе лучшие
коммуникационные навыки, чтобы быть способным предложить различные возможности решения
спора. Развитие подобных способностей - составляющая часть успеха практикующего в сфере
разрешения споров юриста.

Как и совместное обсуждение с клиентом ключевых аспектов спора и последующая выработка решений по ним, взаимодействие с коллегами из других комитетов СПИБА и представителями государственных органов в рамках мероприятий СПИБА дает возможность общения в ключе, который не столько обостряет проблему, сколько создает поле для сотрудничества в целях быстрого поиска выгодных для обеих сторон решений.

За последний два года мы сделали многое для создания лучшего взаимодействия между комитетами СПИБА и предоставления больших возможностей для профессионального и личностного роста членов СПИБА, чтобы помочь им ориентироваться в условиях стремительно изменяющейся правовой среды. Однако еще многое остается сделать и я верю, что мой опыт и энтузиазм помогут мне справляться с теми вызовами, которые стоят перед нашим бизнес-сообществом. Я надеюсь оправдать доверие членов СПИБА, если мне окажут поддержку во время выборов.

С наилучшими пожеланиями, Лейда